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OVERVIEW:  House Bill 399 would amend the criminal law that prohibits the disclosure of private 

images. 

[As introduced, this bill was identical to S255, as introduced by Sens. Bishop, Britt, Bryant, which 

is currently in Senate Judiciary.] 

 

BACKGROUND: S. L. 2015-250 created a new criminal offense for the disclosure of private images 

within the context of a personal relationship.  

 

CURRENT LAW AND BILL ANALYSIS: It is illegal to knowingly disclose, with the intent to 

embarrass, an image of another person’s intimate parts without that person’s consent. (G. S. 14-190.5A)  

Current law defines ‘image’ as “a photograph, film, videotape, recording, digital, or other reproduction.” 

House Bill 399 would expand the definition to include a “computer, or computer-generated image or 

picture, or other reproduction that is made or produced by electronic, mechanical, or other means.” 

Current law only allows for an expectation of privacy in context of a “personal relationship”. 

House Bill 399 would eliminate any reference to a “personal relationship”.    

Current law prohibits disclosing an image in private circumstances. Disclosure includes transferring, 

publishing, distributing, or reproducing.  

House Bill 399 would clarify that the law prohibits obtaining an image under private circumstances.  

 

Current law provides a “reasonable expectation of privacy” standard, a legal term-of-art historically 

used in the analysis of constitutional violations of the fourth amendment by a representative of the state. 

House Bill 399 would amend the standard to “the depicted person expected the images to remain 

private.” 

 

 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This act would become effective December 1, 2017, and would apply to offenses 

committed on or after that date.  

This Bill Analysis 

reflects the contents 

of the bill as it was 

presented in 

committee. 


